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It's been a long, wet winter. Since October the meadows at the Country Park have been
waterlogged. The normal trickle of the North Benfleet Brook that runs through the Park was
transformed into a torrent several times before and after Christmas as it carried flood waters
towards the Crouch.

There was certainly no chance of getting any of the heavy work done during this time. Any
machinery would have sunk up to its axles in such conditions.

Just when the weather was at its worst another unforeseen crisis threatened to hold up work
for far longer than the weather. Foot
& Mouth disease struck in late
February and the restrictions on
access to the countryside affected all
of Basildon and persisted in some
parts of the district until mid-June.

The farm next to the Country Park
has a herd of cattle which inevitably
meant that, even when the rain had
stopped, there would be further
delays to the work.

Yes, it's been a very frustrating

seven months since the last

newsletter and you can perhaps ¥4 e e ey :
understand that there has The wet winter has helped trees to establish quickly.

been very little news to

report.
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